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7th March 2014

Dear Sirs

Tallington Level Crossing,  Stamford,  Lincolnshire
We are writing to request your active support in solving the major disruption and inconvenience caused by the level crossing at the East Cost railway line at Tallington on the A1175.

A recent survey found that on a weekday in a 12 hour period between 7am and 7pm there were 185 trains going through the crossing.  The crossing was closed 90 times for a total period of 6/34 hours in this 12 hour period.  Approximately 10,500 vehicles travelled through the crossing in this period.

The disruption and inconvenience is not limited to the residents of Tallington it is also drastically affecting residents of other villages and towns in the Peterborough area.  It is not unusual for queues of up to 1 mile to occur on each side of the crossing and we know of people who allow an extra half hour to their journey due to the crossing.

With the improvement of the national and local economies we are expecting an increase in vehicle numbers at the crossing.  There is also the threat of more trains appearing on this train line in the near future which will inevitably increase the number of closures.

Now is the time to act before the increase in number of trains occurs and adds to the misery of local people.

We are pleased to see that Network Rail (NR) is taking a positive approach to finding a solution to the closure of the crossing.  It is a pity that our MP Nick Boles and Lincs CC do not share NR’s enthusiasm as both take a very negative view on our predicament.

NR has published four different highway routes to overcome the problem. Each route involves a bridge over the railway with linking highways, as per the enclosed Lincs CC drawing.  The route favoured by NR is the shortest and obviously cheapest route.  We call this the “in village “route. This route splits the village in half and is completely unacceptable to the residents of Tallington.  It involves the demolition of a house and encroachment onto other village properties.

The parish council and a significant number of local residents do not support this “in village” route. Lincs CC have also stated that they do not support this route.

The only logical route is the northern route that has been in existence since the late 1950’s.  The parish council support this route as it is the best solution for the village, surrounding villages and all vehicles that travel through Tallington to and from Market Deeping, Stamford and Peterborough.  It will also improve the local economy.

NR is currently carrying out costed feasibility studies on the four routes and they are expected to be complete in the summer.

Funding will be the next issue to solve. We understand that NR is prepared to make a substantial financial contribution.  There will be a funding gap as Lincs CC refuse to contribute and make up this shortfall.

This is where we look for your support, firstly in lobbying Lincs CC on our behalf and secondly in advising us of any district or national source of funding that can be tapped into to bridge this funding gap.  We understand that NR will also be contacting you regarding funding. 

We are sure that you will agree that this situation in Tallington cannot continue and now that NR has taken the initiative the time is right to push for a final solution to a major Lincolnshire problem that has been in existence since the 1950’s.

Yours faithfully

Wendy Gray

Parish Clerk

